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National Forum of Sex Worker Organisations & Projects

P. O. Box 2072, Canberra   ACT  2601

Mobile:

0411 985 135

president@scarletalliance.org.au

13 February, 2004.

Judy Jackson,

Attorney General,

G.P.O. Box 825,

HOBART TAS 7001

Dear Judy,

I write to you on behalf of Scarlet Alliance, the Australian National peak body of Sex Worker Projects/Organisations.  Formed in 1989 it represents Australian state based sex worker community based organisations at a national level. Through its objectives, policies and programs Scarlet Alliance aims to achieve equality, social, legal, political, cultural, health and economic justice for past and present workers in the sex industry.

It is within this context that we are able to provide input into the impact of both legislation currently in place and proposed for the Australian Sex Industry, and its impact on the working practices and Occupational Health & Safety of sex workers. Scarlet Alliance while intending to provide a formal submission on the proposed Tasmanian Sex Industry Bill 2004 would also request the opportunity to meet with you to discuss some areas of these proposals which concern us. 

Although we would applaud your decision to allow individual sex workers to work together in relative safety we do have concerns that the changes do not mean individual workers will be necessarily more protected in public life. Without providing anti-discrimination legislation the potential for sex workers to remain unable to report crime and address unacceptable levels of discriminate is unlikely.

We also have concerns in regard to the wording of sections relating to police powers and would note that providing police with powers over and above those in place to address illegal activity in any business environment will only serve to create the potential for corruption. 

Scarlet Alliance would also like to address with you the ways in which the current proposals sit outside of the Australian response to HIV/AIDS outlined within the recommendations of the National Strategy.

We would appreciate the opportunity to meet with you in person and discuss both the issues outlined in this letter and other areas where we believe changes to the current proposal could reduce a negative impact on working practices of sex workers in Tasmania which historically have resulted in low rates of STI’s and HIV.

Yours faithfully,

Janelle Fawkes

President
